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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY: JULY  
Frid 1st 9.30 ï10.30 a.m. Pilates: Pine Lodge 

Sun 3rd 9.00 a.m. Holy Communion CW: St James  

Mon 4th 10.30-11.30a.m.  Fitness/Yoga ï Pine Lodge 

Tues 5th 9.30ï 10.30 a.m. Exercise class- Pine Lodge 

Wed 6th 9.30 ï 3.30 p.m. Adv. Textile workshop ï Pine Lodge 

Thurs 7th 11.00-11.50 a.m. 
6.30 ï 7.30 p.m. 
7.30 p.m. 

Discovery Den ï Pine Lodge 
Exercise Class ï Pine :Lodge 
WI Meeting in the Pine Lodge  

Frid. 8th 9.30 ï10.30 a.m. Pilates: Pine Lodge 

Sun 10th 10.30 a.m. Family Service: St James 

Mon. 11th 10.30-11.30a.m.  Fitness/Yoga ï Pine Lodge 

Tues. 12th 9.30ï 10.30 a.m. 
11.00 a.m. 

Exercise Class- Pine Lodge 
Sewing Group: Spring Cottage 

Wed 13th 9.30 ï 3.30 p.m. 

7.30 p.m. 

Adv. Textile workshop ï Pine Lodge 

Parish Council Meeting: Pine Lodge 

Thurs 14th 11.00-11.50 a.m. 
6.30 ï 7.30 p.m. 
7.30 p.m. 

Discovery Den ï Pine Lodge 
Exercise Class ï Pine :Lodge 
WI Meeting: Pine Lodge 

Frid. 15th 9.30 ï10.30 a.m. Pilates: Pine Lodge 

Mon 18th 10.30-11.30a.m.  Fitness/Yoga ï Pine Lodge 

Tues 19th 9.30ï 10.30 a.m. Exercise Class- Pine Lodge 

Wed 20th 9.30 ï 3.30 p.m. 
7.00 p.m. 

Adv. Textile workshop ï Pine Lodge 
Craft Evening: Pine Lodge 

Thurs 21st 11.00-11.50 a.m. 
6.30 ï 7.30 p.m. 

Discovery Den ï Pine Lodge 
Exercise Class ï Pine :Lodge 

Frid 22nd 9.30 ï 10.30 a.m. Pilates: Pine Lodge 

Sun 24th 9.00 a.m. 
10.30 a.m. 
 

BCP Holy Communion: St Maryôs 
United Benefice Holy Communion:   
St Peterôs 

Mon 25th 10.30-11.30a.m.  Fitness/Yoga ï Pine Lodge 

Tues 26th 9.30ï 10.30 a.m. Exercise Class- Pine Lodge 

Wed 27th 9.30 ï 3.30 p.m. Adv. Textile workshop ï Pine Lodge 

Thurs 28th 11.00-11.50 a.m. 
6.30 ï 7.30 p.m. 

Discovery Den ï Pine Lodge 
Exercise Class ï Pine :Lodge 

Frid 29th 9.30 ï10.30 a.m. Pilates: Pine Lodge 

Sun 31st 10.30 a.m. 
 

United Benefice Holy Communion:   
St Jamesô 

 
PLEASE NOTE 
If in doubt please check with the event organiser that the event is still taking place at 
the date and time stated. 
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SUMMARY  FROM THE JUNE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING  HELD ON 

WEDNESDAY 8th JUNE 2022 
Planning 
District Councillor Caroline Newton has ócalled inô planning application 
P22/S1241/FUL ï The Site of Milton House. This ensures the application is taken to 
the District Planning Committee for a decision should the planning officer be minded 
to recommend approval. Members of the public and the parish council will have the 
opportunity to speak at the Committee meeting. It was noted that the Planning Officer 
has already contacted County Highways regarding the proposed pedestrian access 
adjacent to the óPepper Potsô. This is hopefully a sign that concerns raised by the Parish 
Council and residents are being considered at District and County level. 
 
South Oxfordshire District Council and the Vale of White Horse District Council are 
embarking on a Joint Local Plan. The first public consultation focuses on the issues 
facing both District Councils and how they might be tackled. Members of the public 
can comment on the consultation which closes on 23rd June 2022. 

Finance 
Internal Audit - 2021-22 
An internal audit of the Parish Councilôs accounts and processes for financial control has 
been completed. The Internal Auditor raised no items of concern, and confirmed all 
processes are being adhered to. 
 
Annual Governance and Accountability Return - 2021-22 
The gross income or expenditure for 2021-22 was under £25k which allowed the Parish 
Council to certify itself as exempt from a limited assurance review under Section 9 of 
the Local Audit (Smaller Authorities) Regulations 2015. 
 
The Accounting Statements 2021-22 were approved. The Notice of Public Rights will 
be displayed on the noticeboard and parish council website from Thursday 9th June 
2021. The Notice contains details of how members of the public may view the 
accounts. 
 
Code of Conduct 
Councils at all levels, County, Town and Parish, have a duty to promote and maintain 
high standards of conduct by members and co-opted members of the Council, and 
formally adopt a Code of Conduct in accordance with the Localism Act 2011. 
 
A new Code of Conduct has recently been adopted by Oxfordshire County Council, 
Vale of White Horse District Council and South Oxfordshire District Council (SODC). 
The Parish Council Resolved to adopt the new Code of Conduct, a copy can be found 
on the Parish Councilôs website. 
 
Reports from Councillor  Representatives: 
There were no reports tabled. 
 
Recreation Ground / Open Green Spaces 
Ground bolts have been fixed to the newly purchased benches located on the recreation 
ground. A walnut tree has been planted in the corner of the play area to replace the dead 
tree. 
 
The verges were cut on 21st May 2022, the contractor has been asked to cut the verges 
into Old Field as they were missed. The green on Haseley Road was only strimmed 
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and left looking untidy. Cllr Harrison mowed and re-strimmed the green and has asked 
the contractor to do the same in future 
 
BT have repaired the telephone box on Haseley Green. It was agreed to investigate 
taking on the ownership of the telephone box, including the cost of refurbishment and 
ongoing maintenance. This will be discussed at a future meeting. 
 
The old bench from Old Fields is to be relocated to recreation ground, under the tree 
behind the MUGA. 
 
Communications 
Cllr Sidhu agreed to draft a Scoping Document and costings for the new website. 
 
Village Hall  
The Parish Council expressed their congratulations and thanks to the Village Hall 
Committee for organising the fantastic Jubilee celebrations. 
 
Utilities  and Highways 
As a first step to implementing the proposed 20mph speed limit in the village, the 
County Council has carried out a survey and put forward suggestions for signage and 
a buffer zone. Cllr Sheppard is to clarify points within the proposal and request that 
when the existing 30mph sign on the Haseley Road is replaced, the new 20mph sign is 
moved further along the road towards Ditch End Farm. 
 
The Parish Council continues to push for a Faster Broadband scheme that will cover 
the whole of the village. 
 
Parish Forum 
Following a short discussion at the last meeting regarding the possible installation of 
Electric Vehicle (EV) Chargers in the car park a resident with knowledge on the 
subject, joined the meeting. As a first step the Parish Council will approach Instavolt 
who specialise in high voltage EV chargers to undertake an initial assessment. An 
item will be put on the next agenda for further discussion. 
 
Next Meetings 
The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Wednesday 13th July 2022, in Pine 
Lodge, commencing at 7.30pm. 
 
Please visit the Parish Council website to read full minutes of Parish Council meetings. 
 

Andrea Oughton Parish Clerk 
 

Current Council members  
Councillor Francois Van Der Merwe (Chairman) 07740438770 
Councillor Howard Harrison 01844 279946 
Councillor Adam Sheppard 01844 279217 
Councillor Steve Sidhu (Vice Chairman) 01844 279448 
Councillor Giles Denby 07484 187852 
Councillor David Wakeling 01844 278014 
Parish Clerk Andrea Oughton clerk@littlemilton.org.uk 
County Councillor: Freddie Van Mierlo 07944 492438 

freddie.vanmierlo@oxfordshire
.gov.uk 

District Councillor Caroline Newton 07951 477144 
 

mailto:freddie.vanmierlo@oxfordshire.gov.uk
mailto:freddie.vanmierlo@oxfordshire.gov.uk


5 
 

SODC: WASTE MANAGEMENT CONTRACT  
The minimum charge is £40 for up to 3 items and £8 for each additional item. There is 
a maximum of six items per collection day: if you have more than six, you'll need to 
book another collection day. Please note that a bed and mattress counts as 2 items and 
a three piece suite (consisting of 1 settee and 2 chairs) counts as 3 items.  
 
Before you contact us to book your bulky waste collection, have a good think 
about whether you have any other big items to dispose of. Once we have 
processed your booking, we are unable to make any alterations or add any other 
items ï even if you have only booked one or two items. 
To arrange this service residents can call the Public Amenities Team on 01235 422406 
or book on line from the Councilôs website www.southoxon.gov.uk  
Give your furniture to a good home 
Have you considered donating your furniture to charity or a good home? Emmaus is an 
Oxford based charity that will come out to all areas of the county and collect unwanted 
furniture free of charge. For legal or practical reasons this does not include soft 
furnishings without a fire label, safety items, or any item that is not in a saleable 
condition. Please visit the Emmaus website for more details.  

 
BIFFA: WASTE COLLECTION DATES ï JULY  2022 

 Brown Grey Green Food 
5th July No Yes No Yes 
12th July Yes No Yes Yes 
19th July No Yes No Yes 
26th July Yes No Yes Yes 

 

 

 

 
RECTORôS PINT  
There was a certain comic element - at least to me ï in early June, when I attended three 
jubilee lunches, all happening at the same time! On the day, we had also accepted an 
invitation to a celebration tea that afternoon, so I was given strict instructions by Cath 
not to eat anything before then! It was a form of mild torture, but I managed to arrive at 
the tea intact, and it was well worth the wait! It was also a delight to see people coming 
together in such a joyful manner. 
 
Times of celebration are so important, and there will be a significant marker in my own 
life on July 5th, as thirty years ago, on that date, I was ordained as a deacon, in Gloucester 
Cathedral. The following year I was ordained as a priest, but it is the ordination as 
deacon that stands out for me. In the Church of England, as well as in the Catholic 
Church (the Church of England was once Roman Catholic!) all those who become 
priests are first ordained as deacons. It is a serving role, and a reminder that whatever 
comes afterwards, that calling never stops. The best advice I was ever given about the 
role was ónever stop moving chairsô.  
 
Much has happened in the Church over those thirty years. Most significantly, when I 
was ordained, women could not become priests. That took another twenty-one years, 
until the first woman, Libby Lane was consecrated as bishop in 2015. Personally, I 
found it hard to comprehend why it took so long. 
 
I first served as a curate in Cheltenham, and then as a vicar in Cinderford in the Forest 
of Dean before moving in 2002 to Hughenden in Buckinghamshire where I was vicar 
until moving here in 2015. I have acted as a vocations advisor and have had two spells 

http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/
http://www.emmausoxford.org/
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as an Area Dean. For me though, the thing that has remained constant is parish ministry, 
in all its variety. 
 
There have been plenty of challenges, and there have been some particularly difficult 
and dark times, but there also remains much to celebrate, and I am still here! My faith 
has had its ups and downs, but I remain convinced of the central realities of what I try 
to proclaim every week, of the life, death and resurrection of Jesus Christ, and the grace, 
mercy, justice, hope, and love of God we see fully revealed in him. There is so much 
more I could say, but space does not permit, so Iôm including a prayer for all those who 
are at the start of their journey with the Church. This is the ordination collect that will 
be said by the bishops across the land in ordination services at the beginning of July: 
 
God our Father, Lord of all the world, 
through your Son, you have called us into the fellowship 
of your universal Church: 
hear our prayer for your faithful people 
that in their vocation and ministry 
each may be an instrument of your love, 
and give to your servants now to be ordained 
the needful gifts of grace; 
through our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ, 
who is alive and reigns with you, 
in the unity of the Holy Spirit, 
one God, now and for ever. 
Amen. 

Simon 
 

BENEFICE SERVICES FOR JULY  2022 
Sunday 3rd July  
9.00 Holy Communion  St Jamesô Little Milton 
10.30 Family Worship   St Peterôs Great Haseley 
 
Sunday 10th July 
9.00 Holy Communion  St Maryôs Great Milton 
10.30 Family Worship   St Jamesô Little Milton 
 
Sunday 17th July 
9.00 Holy Communion  St Peterôs Great Haseley 
10.30 Family Worship   St Maryôs Great Milton 
 
Sunday 24th July 
9.00  BCP Holy Communion  St Maryôs Great Milton 
10.30 Benefice Holy Communion St Peterôs Great Haseley 
4.00 Family Gathering   St Peterôs Great Haseley 
 
Sunday 31st July 
10.30 Benefice Holy Communion St Jamesô Little Milton 
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Great Milton Methodist Church Services 
For further info. please contact Rev Stephen Spain on 01865 763676 

Date Time Church Preacher Comments 

3rd Jul 11:00 am Great Milton Local Arrangement  

10th Jul 11:00 am Great Milton Alistair Jackson  

17th Jul 11:00 am Great Milton  Revd. Stephen Spain Holy 
Communion 

24th Jul 11:00 am Great Milton Paul Rosentall  

31st Jul 11:00 am Great Milton Local Arrangement  

 
THE 2022 CHURCH FETE ï GREAT TO BE BACKé.. 
We hope that those of you who were able to come along, enjoyed the wonderful Village 
Fete at The Old Vicarage, on June 18th. 
 
The weather was a bit mixed as we were setting up but stayed largely dry once we got 
into the swing of things! 
 
We had lots of stalls, including the amazing Plant Stall with many of the plants grown 
in The Old Vicarage garden by Joyce. Fabulous cakes and refreshments, the essential 
Pimms Stall and for the first time a Hot Dog BBQ. 
 
There was the traditional Vintage Cars, kidôs activities and fun sports, the childrenôs 
entertainer, various Tombolaôs, the brilliant Bric-a-Brac stall and the raffles, which were 
very well supported. 
 
Thank you to the fete committee and the army of volunteers from across the village and 
beyond. It is all of them that make this possible and we were delighted to have some 
new (and younger!) faces helping out this year.   
 
We really appreciate all of the hard work that goes on behind the scenes too, from online 
advertising, organising car parking, putting up signs, transporting tables, chairs and 
gazeboôs - it really is a huge team effort. 
 
If you weren't able to come along but bought your raffle tickets or made donations - we 
appreciate your support too. 
 
Finally a huge village ôThank youô to our amazing hosts at The Old Vicarage - George 
and Joyce Inge who make it a joy for all of us. It was so great to be back! 
 

Lindsay Heath 
Fete Coordinator 

THANK YOU LINDSAY  
A special thank you to Lindsay for coordinating the fete on our behalf. It is a tough 
job that she handles it in her very special way. Ed 
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LITTLE MILTON CHURCH FETE RAFFLE 2022  
Thank you to everyone who bought raffle tickets to support the village fete and to the  
wonderful sponsors who donated the prizes. This yearôs winners are; 
 

Le Manoir Aux Quat Saisons ï Dinner for 2 Mrs Jenny Ford 
Blenheim Palace Family Pass  Tora Buckworth     
Sunday Lunch at The Lamb for 4 Iris James 
Garsington Opera Tickets x 2 Tom Lamb 
Champagne Afternoon Tea for 2 Chris White      
Oxfordshire Golf Club 4 Ball  Alex Hogaty   
Waterperry Family Pass Sue Vogt 
Little Milton Shop Luxury Hamper  Sue Jackson-Page       
Crazy Bear Afternoon Tea for 2 Barbara 
Le Salon Wheatley Voucher & Products Sue Wheeler 
Beauty Room Voucher  Jane Conmy    
Fallow & Fields Discount Voucher  Charlotte Rice   
Orasa Thai Massage Mrs Mackintosh 
Book House ï Mary Berry Book Trish 
Organic Veg Box  Steve Willis      
Bottle of Champagne Kevin Hunt 

 
The winner of óGuess the Mileageô on the vintage car was Charles Peers 
 
CHURCHYARD WORK PARTY  
The next church tidy up is planned for Saturday July 23rd from 10am ï 1pm 
 
If you have a strimmer, can help with the mower, cut back any wild vegetation or tidy 
round an old grave come along! Refreshments and hopefully cake will be provided. 
 

Paul 

CHRISTIAN AID 2022  
Wow! We/you smashed it!! Another record breaking Christian Aid week total was 
raised this year by the three villages in the Beneficeé 
A total of £2900.07 made up of: 
Three Lent lunches                                     £490 
House-to-house collections                        £2,410.07 
The above total includes £343.87 in Gift Aid on collections of £1,375.50. 
 
THANK  YOU everyoneéLent lunch Hosts, Collectors, Deliverers and above all for 
each of you who gave money this yearéTHANK YOU. 

S.A Dennis 
 
CHURCH CLEANING ROTA FOR  JULY  
W/E 3rd July   - Mrs E. Summers & Mrs Wendy Newby 
W/E 10th July   - Mrs A Blagg & Mrs C DôAeth 
W/E 17th July   - Mrs M Davies & Mrs S A Dennis 
W/E 24th July   - Mrs L. Lovegrove & Mrs C Coward 
W/E 31st July   - Mrs A Jones & Mrs Sarah Holifield 
 

S.A. Dennis 
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WHATôS HAPPENING AT THE PINE LODGE 
The Jubilee event was reminder of how fortunate we are in Little Milton to have such a 
large well- appointed hall in the village. At the last minute, as the weather became more 
uncertain the planned village picnic was relocated into the Hall where we were able to 
seat the well over 100 participants. A massive thanks to all the helpers, the schools for 
the childrenôs artwork, and a special thanks to Sue Wheeler and Teresa Quested for 
baking the fantastic celebratory cakes. 
 
Annual General Meeting 
The Annual General Meeting (AGM) for the village hall will be held on 12 July at 19:30 
at the village hall to vote in Committee members and provide a report. All welcome. 
 
Regular activities in the Hall include: 
Mondays at 10.30 am Yoga & Fitness with Yvonne (y.cartwright@btinternet.com) 
 
Tuesdays at 9:30 am, and Thursdays at 18.30 Keep Fit on with Alyce 
(alycefwf@gmail.com) 
 
Wednesday 9:30 am Advanced Textile on workshop with Amargeet 
(amarjeetnandhra@virginmedia.com) 
 
Thursday 11:00 - 11:50 Discovery Den book online or call 0784 965 3294 
  
Friday  9:30 am Yoga and Pilates with Lee  (lee@grahamcaulfield.co.uk) 
  
WI  meet on 2nd Thursday of each month at 19:30 contact Kath Stacy 
(kathstacey@yahoo.co.uk) 
 
Crafts meet on 3rd Wednesday of the month at 19:00 contact Kath Stacy 
(kathstacey@yahoo.co.uk) 
 
Parish Council meets on 2nd Wednesday of the month. For further details 
contact clerk@littlemilton.org.uk 
For details, news, booking info and the online events calendar for the Pine Lodge page 
at www.littlemilton.org.uk 
Linda Lovegrove linda.pinelodge@yahoo.com 
 

Giles Denby 
 

NEWS FROM LITTLE MILTON SCHOOL  
Firstly, thank you very much to everyone who supported our fantastic Maypole 
Evening. A special thank you to all the Friends too, who worked tirelessly for this event 
and gave a lot of their time and resources. And a HUGE thank you to Sandy Lane Farm 
for generously donating all the delicious sausages!! What a wonderful evening it was! 
We had eagerly anticipated the return of this much ï loved tradition after Covid 
lockdowns for the last two years and it did not disappoint. It was also a more significant 
occasion this year as we were celebrating our schoolôs 150th anniversary. We are so 
proud of all the children for learning their dances so quickly and performing so well. 
The weather was kind too and it was wonderful to watch all the children playing 
afterwards and our whole school community spending time together. We are already 
looking forward to the next one! 
 
It has been another good week in school too. This weekôs highlight is definitely our 
whole school trip to Oxford as you can tell from the two accounts below: 
 

mailto:y.cartwright@btinternet.com
mailto:alycefwf@gmail.com
mailto:amarjeetnandhra@virginmedia.com
mailto:lee@grahamcaulfield.co.uk
mailto:kathstacey@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:kathstacey@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:clerk@littlemilton.org.uk
http://www.littlemilton.org.uk/
mailto:linda.pinelodge@yahoo.com
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I went to the Ashmolean Museum in Oxford on Tuesday and it was very fun. Our focus 
was on Ancient Greeks. First, we went underground and put our bags somewhere. Then 
we went back upstairs and went on a self-guided tour in three groups, one was with Mr 
Hill and the other two were with Ms Hill and the last was Mr Bell. There was one funny 
thing and it was that all the Greeks were naked (but they were stone)! We also saw a 
secret door when we were looking at pictures of still art. Then we went downstairs and 
held some ancient Greek artefacts and that was our workshop. After that we got into 
groups again and acted out what was happening on a pot. Finally, we went to get our 
bags and went to the Botanic Gardens to have lunch, then we had a little play and then 
got back onto the coach 
to go home. 
Arthur, Year 3 
 
Yesterday we went to the Botanic gardens on a coach. We arrived and learned lots of 
things about plants, like Cacti, Bhoka trees and Aloe Vera. We rubbed the Aloe Vera 
water on our hands, I liked it. After that we learned about seeds. No one could peel the 
seed coat off the seed. Then we had lunch after that we played, then we got to the toilets, 
they were locked so we went to the staff toilets. Finally we got back on the coach then I 
played eye spy and what am I and when we arrived we played and went home. 
Sephi, Year 1 
 

Hannah Blest and James Bell Co-Headteacher 
 
SEWING G ROUP NEWS AND DATES 
Thank you Mary for hosting the group in June. This month we are meeting on Tuesday 
July 12th from 11.00 onwards at Spring Cottage on the Haseley Road. Please telephone 
me, Sally Ann, on 278029 by Monday 11th for the lunch time catering numbers and/or 
if youôre new to the village and interested in coming along? We hope that many of you 
were able to see the óRoyalô collection of Church kneelers up at the Pine Lodge, guarded 
by Maggieôs wonderfully knitted Corgis for the Jubilee celebration on Sunday 5th 
JuneéThe display has now been moved to the back of St. Jamesôs Church. The Church 
is open every Sunday between 12 and 4 if you would like to pop in and see them, 
together with our other creations for the Church, including the St. Jamesô Banner, our 
original project following which the sewing group was set up permanently and has met 
monthly ever since. 

S.A. Dennis 
 

FRIENDS OF LITTLE MILTON SCHOOL - 200 CLUB 
June 
1st No 35 Andrew Vernalls    £12.00 
2nd Nov2 Mary Davies    £8.00 
3rd No 22 Raymond Fergusson   £6.00   
 

Diane Austin Little Milton School 200 Club Organiser 
 
FRIENDS OF WELLS FARM  
July is the time for the emergence of many of our summer butterflies especially marbled 
whites, gatekeepers and ringlets. It is definitely worth taking time to walk round Wells 
Farm (or a part of it) and take in the busy world of our wildlife, especially the insects. 
Look out for grasshoppers and crickets along the paths and in the tall grasses. Owlôs 
chicks will be fledging and you may see them and their tired parents out in the evenings 
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hunting for food. Many of the other young birds will have flown the nest too, especially 
the starlings that regularly feed in the fields and hedgerows. 
 
The sheep that are at Wells were treated for nasal bot fly recently and one was found to 
have abscesses that looked as if they were the result of a dog bite although there have 
been no reports of dogs attacking the sheep so hopefully nothing significant. Please 
observe the signs and keep you dogs on leads through the fields with the sheep in. There 
are three flocks (at time of writing): 35 hebs (Hebridean), 16 beulahs and another 47 
hebs. 
 
Enjoy the summer  

Paul. (paulj201@hotmail.com 
 
WHEATLEY VILLAGE ARCHIVE HISTORY GROUP ï 2022 
Wheatley Village Archive History Group Programme 2022 All in Merry Bells at 8pm, 
£3 for members, £5 for non-members. Annual membership £3 (payable on first visit.)   
Monday 19 September Scandal in High Society Oxford: selected tales of toffs in 
trouble - Julie Godson 
 
Monday 17 October Oxford: Town and Gown: to lick a lord or thrash a cad - Mark 
Davies  
 
Monday 28 November Morris Motopolis: the motor works and transformation of 
Oxford - Simon Wenham Summer outings tbc 
 

Steph Cox - secretary of WVAHG 
 
WELLS FARM ALLOTMENTS  
Showers and sunny days makes for good growing and those allotments that have been 
planted and additionally watered are looking very good. There are a few rabbits about 
but these are currently mainly keeping to the field behind. 
 
The willow by the tree that had trunk damage following the winter storms had dried out 
a bit and another third came crashing down onto a couple of plots last month. 
Fortunately nobody was hurt and the branches that were leaning against the wires (thus 
requiring SSEN assistance) did not cause a power cut. The fallen branches should now 
be tidied away. 
 
Happy growing and harvesting. 

Paul. (paulj201@hotmail.com 
 

THE ORCHARD PRE_SCHOOL 
The Orchard Pre-school is looking for a Chairperson to start in September 2022. 
Would you like to help run this vibrant well-loved local pre-school which is such an 
asset to our local community?  
  
The Orchard pre-school has a great staff team and a committee currently made up of 
parents.  It would be an ideal role for somebody who would like to give back to their 
local community, is able to spare a couple of hours a week during term time, and would 
like to develop their leadership skills.  You would be working with a very supportive 
group including committee, parents and staff.  
 
If you are interested in this role, please get in touch with Emily at 
chair@theorchardps.org.uk or 01844 279989 

mailto:paulj201@hotmail.com
mailto:paulj201@hotmail.com
mailto:chair@theorchardps.org.uk
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MORLAND HOUSE SURGERY NEWS UPDATE-JUNE 16th 
Patient Participation Group (PPG) 
Morland House Surgery relies on its PPG to collect and discuss ideas intended to help 
to maintain and improve the services provided, and this group of volunteers now wants 
to be able to communicate very occasionally with a wider group of our patients to 
receive helpful suggestions and very occasionally to provide feedback on the PPG 
Groupôs proposals to help the Morland House Surgery. If you are a patient of any age 
using this Surgery and you are willing to help in this way, and agree to be consulted 
very occasionally by e-mail, please let the Practice Manager know by sending an e-mail 
to occg.morland.ppg@nhs.net  agreeing for us to contact you. Your own e-mail address 
will not be published anywhere, and it will be used only for this purpose if you provide 
it.   
 
Child Vaccinations  
All children aged 5 -11 continue to be offered vaccination against Covid-19 and the 
holidays are a good time to get your child vaccinated in time for the summer when 
cases might increase. Two doses of the vaccine (at least 12 weeks apart) should give 
the child long-lasting protection against serious complications of infection and some 
protection from mild symptoms. To book an appointment, please 
visit https://www.nhs.uk/covidvaccination or call 119. 
 
The NHS wants to support you to make an informed choice with more information 
available here COVID -19: A guide for parents of children aged 5 to 11 
(publishing.service.gov.uk)  
 
If you do not know your childôs NHS number you can get it: 

- by checking your childôs personal health record (the red book given to you 
when your child was born) 

- by checking any NHS letters, prescriptions or test results you may have 
received for your child 

- by asking Morland House Surgery to help you 
- by going to the NHS.UK website 

 
Wearing of Face Masks 
Patients and visitors to Morland House Surgery are no longer required to wear face 
coverings whilst in the surgery. However, please continue to do so if it is your personal 
preference or there are specific issues. Our receptionists will advise patients 
experiencing cold like symptoms to wear a face covering if they are coming to the 
surgery for an appointment or to pick up medication.  
 
Surgery Talk 
Morland House Surgery Practice Manager Nollag McGrath will be giving a talk on 
Thursday 4th August at 2pm in the Neighbours Hall, Great Milton. Please come along 
to hear about updates to the surgery services. There will also be an opportunity to ask 
any questions you might have on the subject. 
 
Visit Morland House Website 
For up-to-date information about services, the COVID-19 vaccine, and opening hours, 
please visit www.morland-house.co.uk 

 

 

 

mailto:occg.morland.ppg@nhs.net
https://www.nhs.uk/covidvaccination or%20call%20119
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1058694/COVID-19-guide-for-parents-of-children-aged-5-11-years.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1058694/COVID-19-guide-for-parents-of-children-aged-5-11-years.pdf
https://www.nhs.uk/nhs-services/online-services/find-nhs-number/
http://www.morland-house.co.uk/
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JUBLIEE RINGING  
On the 2nd June a band of 6 ringers rang a Quarter Peal at St James to celebrate the 
Queenôs Platinum Jubilee.  This is 1260 changes which takes around 45 minutes of 
continuous ringing.  The pressure was on to make sure we didnôt go wrong and that 
the ringing sounded good for everyone in the village.   We celebrated the successful 
scoring of the quarter with cake and fizz in the churchyard afterwards!   
 
On Friday 3rd we held some open ringing in the morning to continue the celebrations - 
the ringing was very enjoyable and we enjoyed hearing from some of our members 
how they had watched the Coronation in 1953 on TVéblack and white! 
 
If anyone would like to learn more about the ancient art of bell ringing or wishes to 
give it a go please get in touch ï we are always on the look-out for new members!  
 

Jennifer Willis 
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TONS TOGETHER (LITTLE MILTON) WI  
In June, we danced the night away to Lucky Seven, Virginia reel, Canadian Barn dance, 
The Flying Scotsman, Cumberland Reel, finishing up with the Gay Gordons. We even 
joined a Zoom class in Scotland. Thank you, Chris, for your expert tutoring and energy.  
 
At our next meeting on Thursday 14th July at 7.30pm Nathan Swift will be talking to 
us about the Ronald McDonald House charity. They aim to provide families with a 
nearby place to stay while their child is being treated in hospital. Everyone welcome. 
Visitors £5 or join up (2022/23 membership £33). 
 
Other news: 
Weôre busy planning some Summer day trips and outings:  
¶ Tour of the Oxford Botanic Gardens on Thursday 7 July 
¶ Calendar Girls at the Oxford Playhouse 15 July 
¶ Boat trip on Thursday 11 August 

 
Haseley Open Gardens - Saturday 9 July 
 
Do you live in Little Milton, Great Milton, The Haseleys, Stadhampton or surrounding 
villages, new to the area, want to meet new people, make new friends? Then join Tons 
Together WI and meet like-minded, local women of all ages in an informal, friendly 
group. Please email us if you fancy joining WI or need a lift. 
We meet every 2nd Thursday of the month at 730pm in The Pine Lodge, Little 
Milton OX44 7PZ 
 
Too shy to come by yourself? Contact us & weôll find you a WI buddy.  
 

Like us at www.facebook.com/lmpinelodge 
Details & news on the Pine Lodge page at www.littlemilton.org.uk  
Kath Stacey 01844-279438    littlemiltonwi@oxfordshirewi.co.uk 

 

INTER VILLAGE TUG OF WAR . 
On Saturday 28th May, 3 villages entered teams for the now established and highly 
competitive tug of war competition, this year being held on the recreation ground in 
Great Milton.  Tensions were running high and there were certainly some nervous 
competitors but it turned out to be another fantastically organised and very enjoyable 
event for all the family. A huge thanks to Great Milton for putting in all their hard work 
and preparation. 
 
For those of us in the Little Milton teams, the stakes were high. Could we hold onto 
both the men and womenôs titles which we had claimed last year? For some of us this 
was our first ever tug of war competition so we felt both terrified and excited. 
Thankfully, the sun was shining down and we were ready to go! 
 
Both men and womenôs teams started well winning against Tetsworth and the muscles 
were further put to the test when tugging against Great Milton. Little Milton ladies 
managed to remain unbeaten so the final (and a win!) was in reach. The men fought 
hard but Great Milton won the first 2 tugs. This meant some nail-biting action in the 
final. Before that it was time for the children to have their turn- there are certainly some 
future tug of war stars waiting in the wings and the Little Milton juniors did us proud! 
 
Finally the final. Little Milton ladies won their 2 tugs and held onto their crown. The 
men lost their first tug but they did not lose hope. They pulled hard and won the 2nd tug. 
This was it now, it all came down to that 3rd and final tug.  Nerve wracking was an 

http://www.facebook.com/lmpinelodge
http://www.littlemilton.org.uk/
mailto:littlemiltonwi@oxfordshirewi.co.uk
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understatement. However our Little Milton men showed us what they are made of. 
Fantastic technique, never giving in and at the last moment they pulled the glory home. 
Absolute rapturous applause and cheering from the Little Milton crowd. We had 
retained our titles but it certainly hadnôt been easy!   
 
A huge thank you to Le Manoir for donating the champagne prizes and to all the 
volunteers who helped to make it such a brilliant event. Roll on the next one! 

 
Judith 

 

  
 

  
LITTLE MILTON POP CHOIR  

 
Little Milton Village Hall  

 
Mondays 7.30pm ï 9pm 

 
No auditions or reading music, 16 and over 

 
Repertoire: Pop, Rock, Soul, Musicalsé. 

 
Choir Leader: Simon Markland of Thame Music Academy 

 
Come and try us out on Monday 19th September 2022 

 
To express an interest and choose 3 songs that you might like to sing to: 

sophie.brough@icloud.com by the end of July 

mailto:sophie.brough@icloud.com
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